Brothertown Music Boosters Meeting: 11/7/17

Meeting called to order at 6:45pm by Kristin Bridge

<u>In attendance:</u> Kristin Bridge, Sue Campion, Karen Fox, Kelly Belouin, Meredith Leland & Bonnie Mae Padula

October meeting minutes approved first motion by Sue Campion, second by Kristin Bridge.

Special thanks to Kelly Belouin for recording the Oct. minutes.

Treasurer's report: not available.

Moola Money report: Sue Campion

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski: Not available.

News from Mr. Moshetti: Not available.

Old Business:

Pie Sale and Bottle Drive- final figures will be provided at next month's meeting.

New Business:

Integrate Memorial Park Music into Boosters – Kristin Bridge will reach out to Mrs. Lotyczewski, Mr. Moshetti, Mrs. Goux and Mrs. Powles to discuss. Bringing in the elementary students would increase booster support as well as introduce parents to the high school moola program.

Marching Band equipment bus- The bus will be used to transport the marching band equipment this year. Due to the deterioration of the frame, a determination will be made to occur for next year. Kelly Belouin will coordinate with Mr. Moshetti, Mrs. Lotyczewski, Craig Manderville (Transportation Supervisor), Kristin Bridge & Tracy Leone (Business Official) to select a meeting in December.

Wooden Bear Sculpture- Winner was Angela Bertini! Angela works at St. Elizabeth and purchased the winning ticket from Sue Campion. \$165.00 was generated through this raffle. Special thanks to Mr. Mowrey who crafted the sculpture and donated it to the Boosters.

Thank you notes- Bonnie Mae Padula will send thank you notes to Mr. Mowrey (donation of the wooden bear sculpture), Virginia Keith (bottle drive \$25.00 donation) and Barnes Barn Events (donation of returnables).

Chicken BBQ- discussed the possibility of hosting a Chicken BBQ on April 28th as this was previously reserved for the Spaghetti Dinner. Sandy Manion provided pertinent BBQ details as he has assisted at many Fireman BBQs. The chicken would be prepared at the Waterville Fireman's field and shipped to the high school. Prospective cost of meal would be \$12.00 and include beverage, coleslaw, salt potatoes, roll, chicken and dessert. Students would be requested to bring brownies or cupcakes.

Returnable receptacles in cafeteria –As currently, there is not an ongoing collection of returnable bottles & cans in the cafeteria, it was suggested that Music Boosters purchase a receptacle for that purpose. If this is not possible, another option would be to have a booster shed for community to drop off returnable bottles & cans year round. The Adult Ed BOCES program may be available to build the shed. Research is needed for the possible location of the shed.

Open Floor:

Adding on last month's discussion of a bus trip to NYC, it was mentioned that this would be a one day trip. The trip would be scheduled after the musical but before marching band season.

Next meeting will be 12/5/17 at 6:30pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:46pm, 1st motion by Bonnie Padula, 2nd by Kristin Bridge. *Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary*